ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Wrotham Close Community Room,
Wrotham Close,
Off Liverpool Street,
Salford.

6th April, 2004

Meeting commenced:
7.05 p.m.
"
ended:
8.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Sue Slater - in the Chair

Councillors Anderson-Brookes, Clague, McIntyre and Salmon
L. Willis - Ordsall Resident

G. Angold - Grain Wharf Resident

J. Doyle - NEOTA

E. Dale - Ordsall Community Café Project

J. Dale 
} 

L. Smith 
} NBTMC

E. Sands
}

L Thomas  
}

A. Cruddos - South Clarendon Community Action Group

F. Bayavuge - Great Lakes Women’s Association

R. Marsh 

} Southgarth Area Residents’ Association

A. Stevenson

}

G. Skelly - Ordsall Community Arts

L. Holmes - New Barracks Co-ordinator

L. Tapner - SCV

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:


M. Sykes - Area Co-ordinator


R. Spanner - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator


T. Walsh - SRB 5 Team


B. Whitmarsh - Development Services Directorate 


M. Relph - Corporate Services Directorate 


I. Johnson - Greater Manchester Fire Service


D. Mulvihill - Salford Youth Service

66.
FORMER COUNCILLOR SUE MILLER

The Chair advised Members of the sad death that day, of Sue Miller, a former City Councillor and Member of this Committee.  Members stood for a moment in silent tribute.

67.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Peter Dobbs and Andy Leaston and Ken Derbyshire, Sara Noonan, Andy Brown and Bernadette Wright.

68.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the Community Committee meeting held on 3rd February, 2004, be approved as a correct record, subject to the addition of Leslie Holmes to the list of attendees, and Gail Skelly be listed under attendees at the meeting, rather than Officers of the City Council.

69.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Ordsall Community Café


(Previous Minute 62(i) - 3rd February, 2004)


Malcolm Sykes reported that he had liaised with Alan Westwood, the Director of Corporate Services, with regard to the possible transfer of equipment from the Weaste Community Café Project to the one in Ordsall, and this proposal was currently being investigated.


(b)
Fit City, Ordsall


(Previous Minute 59 - 3rd February, 2004)


Leslie Holmes referred to the current refurbishment of Fit City, Ordsall, and asked when the facility would be re-opened.  Ross Spanner replied that he would find out the anticipated opening date and inform Leslie accordingly.

70.
DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK FOR ORDSALL

The Area Co-ordinator submitted a report reminding the Committee that the City Council was working in partnership with the Legendary Property Company (LPC) to develop proposals for the regeneration of Ordsall.  This partnership in turn had led to the appointment of architects, BPTW, to prepare a draft development framework for the area.  The report provided a summary of the progress on developing the framework, together with details of the arrangements for consultation on it, with the local community during April, 2004.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report  together with the progress on the preparation of the draft framework be noted; and approval be given to the proposed consultation arrangements detailed therein.

71.
ORDSALL HALL - CONSERVATION PROPOSALS

The Director of Education and Leisure submitted a report providing an overview of the ongoing works towards the conservation and redevelopment of Ordsall Hall.  In addition, the Committee received a presentation from Robin Culpin, Head of Culture  and Heritage and Julie Allsop, Acting Heritage Services Manager, which supplemented the information contained within the report.


Leslie Holmes commented that the importance of Ordsall Hall was often overlooked as it was sited in an urban, rather than a rural environment.  Robin Culpin replied that this was true, but the Hall’s urban location could be used as a positive point in its promotion.  A number of concerns were also raised with regard to the Ordsall Hall website.  Julie Allsop commented that issues relating to both the design and accessibility of the website were currently being addressed.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

72.
LANGWORTHY UPDATE

The Committee received an update from Tony Walsh which focused on the following key issues with regard to the Langworthy area:-

· New Appointment 

· Social programme

· Seedley and Langworthy in Bloom

· Friends of chimneypot Park

· Children and Young people

· SPARKY

· Strengthening the Community 

· Film Group

· Health and Wellbeing

· Community Radio

· Salford Community Communications, Arts and Media (SCCAM)

· Living Environment


Roy Marsh referred to the current refurbishment of shop premises located on Langworthy Road, and asked what the anticipated completion date for these was.  Tony Walsh replied that he would endeavour to find out this information, and report back to Roy accordingly.


RESOLVED:
THAT the update be noted.

73.
BOUNDARY CHANGES

(Previous Minute 63 - 3rd February, 2004)


Maps were circulated showing the boundaries of the new Ordsall and Langworthy Wards.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

74.
NEW COMMITTEE ARRANGEMENTS

Ross Spanner reported that the next meeting, as well as being the Committee’s AGM, would also be the first meeting of the Community Committee following the reorganisation of the boundaries for the Community Committee Area (CCA).  Members were informed that the provisional date for the meeting was Tuesday, 15th June, 2004, for which the venue still had to be determined, though this would possibly be in one of the new areas now included within the Ordsall and Langworthy CCA.  Ross Spanner continued by saying it was important to encourage attendance from representatives of Community Groups from the new areas, which were now included within the CCA, at this meeting, which would also provide the opportunity to review the Committee’s current working practices.  Jim Doyle commented that the issue with regard to the payment of expenses to encourage attendance needed to be addressed.  Ross Spanner replied that this issue was currently being looked at as part of the Best Value Review of Community Engagement.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

75.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT

Ross Spanner provided the Committee with a brief presentation with regard to a Neighbourhood Management focused on the roles of the following key bodies who would be co-ordinating activities within the Ordsall and Langworthy CCA:-

· Community Committee

· Local Executive Group

· Neighbourhood Team


Ross Spanner indicated that a Local Executive Group would have a major role to play in determining activities within the Ordsall and Langworthy SDA, and there was a need to sort out membership of it at the meeting of the Community Committee to be held on 15th June, 2004.  Jonathan Dale commented that there was a need to know the terms of reference of this Group and how it interacted with the Community Committee so as to ensure both were working together, and there was no duplication of effort.  Roy Marsh expressed similar concerns and said it was important to ensure that the role of the Local Executive Group did not overshadow the work of the Community Committee.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

76.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP DECISIONS

The Committee received details of the Financial Position Statement 2003/04 in respect of the Devolved Budget, in addition details were submitted of the meetings of the Budget Sub-Group held on 27th February and 26th March, 2004.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the decisions of the Budget Sub-Group held on 27th February and 26th March, 2004, be endorsed.




(2) THAT the Financial Position Statement as at 22nd March, 2004, be noted.




(3) THAT Alan Cruddos be nominated to fill the current vacancy on the Budget Sub-Group; and that a full review of the membership of the Group be undertaken at the Committee’s AGM in June, in particular the need to appoint a representative from the Ordsall Ward.

77.
GMPTA - LOCAL TRANSPORT BULLETIN

Submitted the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Authority (GMPTA) Local Transport Bulletin for Spring 2004, which provided an update with regard to current issues throughout Greater Manchester.


RESOLVED:
THAT the bulletin be noted.

78.
FORMER POST OFFICE - TATTON STREET

Lorraine Smyth drew the Committee’s attention to the ongoing vandalism at the former post office located on Tatton Street, Ordsall.  Members were informed that not only did the situation present a nuisance for local residents, but there was also the issue of the physical safety of the young people who were committing the damage, and the general consensus of the local community, was that the demolition of the premises was now the only option.  Barry Whitmarsh reported that the building was currently owned by the Post Office Limited arm of the Royal Mail Group, and he was unaware of any alternative proposals for its long-term use, and suspected that demolition was the only option for it. He said he would raise this issue with them, with a view to it being resolved at the earliest opportunity.  Malcolm Sykes commented that in his role as Director of Development Services it fell within the remit of his directorate to undertake inspections of buildings to ascertain whether they were structurally sound, and if not issue enforcement notices to owners, requiring them to take immediate remedial action.  He said he would ensure that such an inspection was undertaken of the former Tatton Street post office.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to contact Post Office Limited with regard to resolving the long-term future of the former post office at Tatton Street, Ordsall; and that in the meantime an inspection be undertaken to establish the structural integrity of the building, as well as ensuring the repairs to the fencing of the perimeter of the site are carried out as soon as possible.




(2) THAT the ongoing issues of vandalism at the former Tatton Street Post Office be brought to the attention of Greater Manchester Police.

79.
ORDSALL COMMUNITY ARTS

Gail Skelly reported that Ordsall Community Arts had established a singing group which was meeting at the Ordsall Neighbourhood Office each Friday commencing 9th April, 2004.  In addition she reported that Ordsall Community Arts would be staging an open day on Saturday, 24th April, 2004, at which they were promoting their various activities.

80.
SOUTH CLARENDON COMMUNITY ACTION GROUP

Alan Cruddos reported that the South Clarendon Community Action Group had now opened its drop-in centre.

81.
ONE OF THE LADS - THE STORY OF SALFORD LADS’ CLUB

(Previous Minute 60 - 3rd February, 2004)


The Committee reviewed a short video which provided a brief history, as well as the current activities of the Salford Lads’ Club.


RESOLVED:
THAT the contents of the video be noted.
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